### Hours and After Hours:

The office is open Monday through Friday, 8:30a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and Saturday morning from 8:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. Telephone hours are 8:45 a.m. to 4:45 p.m. Monday through Friday and 8:30 a.m. to 12 noon on Saturday. One of the four of us is always on call to assist with urgent problems and emergencies after hours and on weekends. To reach the doctor on call, call the regular office number, 473-3535 to reach instructions on contacting the answering service or you may call the service directly at 453-2470. They will take your name, number and a brief description of the problem and relay it to the doctor on call. We will get back to you within 20 minutes. If you do not receive a call back, please call the service again, occasionally technical problems prevent us from getting a call. Please refrain from calling after hours for routine or administrative calls. On Sundays and Holidays, the doctor on call is usually in the office in the mornings; if possible please call us before 9:00 a.m. to arrange to be seen. If you are waiting for one of us to return your call after hours, please disconnect answering machines and caller ID, and keep your line open.

### Routine Visits:

Newborns are examined in the first or second day of life. We visit most local hospitals for this purpose. Well babies are seen at 2 weeks, 2 months, 4 months, 6 months, 9 months, 12 months, 15 months, 18 months and 2 years of age. Older children are examined on an annual basis. After age 12, teenagers will be examined in privacy. Confidentiality will be maintained between the doctor and the patient. The doctor will meet with the parent at the completion of the exam.

When calling for appointments for physical exams, please avoid the busy early morning and late afternoon hours. The best times to reach us for routine questions and appointments are 10:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. Yearly physicals should be scheduled in the child's birthday month. Appointments for these should be made 2-3 months in advance.

Should you be unable to keep a scheduled appointment, please notify us as soon as possible. There will be a charge for broken appointments.

#### Sick Visits:

When you feel your child should be seen for an illness, please call early in the day so an appointment can be scheduled. If your regular doctor is not available, one of the other doctors will be happy to see your child.

If you are uncertain as to whether or not your child should be seen for an illness, our nurses can help you evaluate the need for a visit.

We also offer walk-in hours Monday through Friday from 8:30 a.m.- 9:45 a.m. for minor illness or injury such as sore throat, ear pain, sprains, etc. **THERE ARE NO WALK-IN HOURS ON SAT-URDAY.** Patients are seen on a first come first served basis. No prior phone call is necessary. Other than at walk-in time, please call before coming, even in an urgent situation. A quick phone call can help us to prepare.

# **Telephone Calls:**

Small problems and questions are a routine part of pediatric care and can often be handled over the phone. Our nurses have been trained to answer many of these questions. In the event they are unable to do so, or you prefer to speak directly to the doctor, your name and number and the nature of the problem will be taken and your call will be returned by one of us as soon as possible. When your call is urgent, inform the nurse and one of us will be called to the phone immediately.

Weekday mornings from 7:30 a.m. to 8:00 a.m. we are available at our home phones in order to answer questions that come up in the care of your child. Should you miss us at that time, you may call the office after 10:00a.m.

#### Services:

In addition to routine and sick child care, we provide basic laboratory work such as mono tests, urinalysis, throat and skin cultures. More complicated tests will be referred to a nearby laboratory. Lacerations can be evaluated and sutured in the office. Suspected fractures will be evaluated and referral made for any necessay X-rays. Asthma attacks are also treated in the office. Adolescent gynecology services are also available.

Individual conferences are welcomed by all of us, and time is reserved for them. If you have a problem that can not be adequately addressed during a routine visit, please ask to schedule such a conference.

School, camp and day care forms can be filled out if a physical exam has been performed in the past year. Please retain a copy of your child's physical form. They are valid for a year from the exam and can be used for camp, school and sports. If you mail a form, please fill in all the parent information, the immunization dates and allow 2 weeks before picking up the form, or enclose a stamped, self-addressed envelope.

# Office Policies:

Please keep track of your children's long term medications and call well in advance if a refill is needed. **Some prescriptions (e.g. Ritalin) may take 4-5 days to process.** Try to call from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. for these requests.

As a rule, we do not "call in " prescriptions for conditions that have not been examined. This is true either during office hours or after hours. Please do not use medications you may have left over from other illnesses.

If you should have any concerns or problems, please feel free to contact your physician or Diane O'Neil, office manager.

### Fees and Billing:

It is expected that payment will be made at the of the visit. An itemized charge slip will be given to you at each visit. If you have a question about a statement or if your situation is such that payment will be delayed, please speak with our Business manager at 473-6060. By frank discussion, budget payments or other mutually agreeable solutions can be worked out.

We participate in Blue Choice, Blue Cross/Blue Shield, Preferred Care, Aetna, the Monroe Plan, Family & Child Health Plus and PPO Plans. Co-payments, if any, must be made at the time of the office visit. For patients on HMO Plans, referrals must be made for any care provided outside of our office. Before scheduling an appointment with a specialist, please call our receptionist so the referral can be discussed. Emergency room visits must also be approved through our office. Retroactive referrals cannot be made. ALWAYS CALL FIRST! After hours, call the on-call doctor and wait for him or her to return your call. Most emergencies can be handled in our office.

Patients not on an HMO, will be provided with a statement of charges for submission to your insurance carrier. However the patient is responsible for all fees, regardless of insurance coverage. IT IS EXPECTED THAT PAYMENT IN FULL WILL BE MADE AT THE TIME OF THE OFFICE VISIT.

# Twelve Corners Pediatrics, L.L.P.

1815 South Clinton Avenue Building 300, Suite 310 Rochester, NY 14618 (585) 473-3535

Ans. Service: **453-2470**Bus. Phone: 473-6060

Fax: 473-1837

Barbara Frelinger, M.D., F.A.A.P.

Home: 383-9024

Mary Beth Robinson, M.D., F.A.A.P. Home: 338-1298

Sanford J. Mayer, M.D., F.A.A.P.

Matthew M. Carlin, M.D., F.A.A.P.

Home: 586-7199

Home: 703-4906

Betsi Johnson, R.N. Office Manager (585) 473-3535 Chris LeStorti Business Manager (585) 473-3535

#### **Patient Information**

## General Information:

We welcome you to our pediatric practice and we hope this information will be helpful to you now and in the future. Please save it to refer to as the need arises.

There are four doctors in the office, all formally trained in pediatrics. We provide medical care for children and adolescents from birth through the end of college. We work together as a team to best provide your children with continuous care. We invite you to choose one of us as your primary doctor with the realization that the other doctors are also interested in your child. Please feel free to change from one doctor to another without embarrassment and to consult with any of us.

We look on pediatrics as being primarily preventive. We will discuss modes of child care which will prevent future problems. We do regular physical exams to uncover problems before they become serious, and we give immunizations to prevent diseases. If we can promote understanding of any medical, developmental, emotional or behavioral problem, please ask us. Our interest is one of health, self esteem and fulfillment of your child's early years through adolescent years.